Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS - Bartow
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is hosting a public hearing as part of the Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study to widen about one mile of roadway on Collier Boulevard (SR 951) from south of Manatee Road to north of Tower Road in Collier County.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, June 15, 2017, 5:00 p.m., open house; 6:00 p.m., formal hearing
PLACE: Rookery Bay Environmental Learning Center, 300 Tower Road, Naples, FL 34113

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing offers people the opportunity to express their views about the location, conceptual design, and social, economic, and environmental effects of widening SR 951 to six lanes within the study limits. Financial Project ID 435111-1-22-01.

Draft reports and project plans are available for public review through June 26, 2017, during regular business hours at Collier County Government Center, 3299 Tamiami Trail East, Suite 102, Naples, FL 34112-5746, and South Regional Library, 8065 Lely Cultural Parkway, Naples, FL 34113.
FDOT sent notices of the public hearing to property owners located within 300 feet from either side of SR 951 within the study limits. Encroachments on wetlands and floodplains have been identified and may be given special consideration under Executive Orders 11990 and 11988, Protection of Wetlands and Floodplain Management, respectively.
Persons with disabilities who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact: Jamie Schley, FDOT District One Title VI Coordinator, (863)519-2573, jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us, at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact us by using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Ms. Schley.
For more information about the project or the public hearing, please contact: David C. Turley, P.E., FDOT project manager, at (863)519-2255 or david.turley@dot.state.fl.us.
